
 

 

President’s Message 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Shelly Gragg: Webmaster 
Gloria Mauno: Newsletter Editor 
Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.com 

November 2017 

Patchwork Post 

 Board Meeting  

Monday, November 6, 6:00 pm at  

Home of ‘Sue Busch’ 

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM,  

 

Meetings 

Annie Smith 

Lecture/Meeting:  September 11, 2017 

Workshop: Tuesday 9/12/2017 

 

Linda Pohlenz 

Lecture/Meeting:  October 9, 2017 

Workshops: Saturday 10/14/2017 

 

Mickey Depre 

Lecture/Meeting:  November 13, 2017 

Workshop: Monday 11/13/2017  

 

Shelley Swanland 

Lecture/Meeting:  January  8, 2018 

Workshop: Sunday 1/7/2018 

 

Ann Turley 

Lecture/Meeting:  February 12, 2018 

Workshop: Saturday. 2/17/2018 

 

Sylvia Davis 

Lecture/Meeting:  April 9, 2018 

Workshop: Sunday. 4/8/2018 

 

Mike McNamara 

Lecture/Meeting:  May 14, 2018 

Workshop: Tuesday 5/15/2018 

Speakers & Workshops  
at a Glance: 

Our last meeting was great!  Linda Pohlenz had such good things to say and her work looks 

amazing, though it is easy to do.  We had a great time at the workshop on Saturday making 

samples to learn the technique and then exploring all our colors and blacks to make fun 

squares.  There were 11 of us sewing, laughing and 

eating our way through the day. Look for our quilt 

lets at the November meeting. 

Fall is here with thoughts of Halloween and 

Thanksgiving and I always think of how thankful I 

am to be living this bountiful life.  And to be a quilter 

with kind and accomplished quilters all around me is a 

true blessing. 

Thank you all for continuing to support Friendship 

and for “being there”. I have enjoyed how our 

excellent speakers have shared some interesting ideas 

and quilts in such pleasant ways…even in song! 

November’s meeting promises to be just as great and we will have refreshments now since 

our new member, Laura Martin, has signed on to be the Refreshment Chairperson for this 

year.  Thank you, Laura. 

I’m looking forward to seeing everyone in November! 

Charleen 

We are pleased to announce we have a new 2nd Vice President for Programs for 2018 -

2019.  Jerre Mayer has accepted this position!   She and Mary Tabar are already friends so it 

will be great!  I'm very excited about our new addition to the Board.   

Yea! 

Charleen 

Addition to our Board!!! 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
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2016/2017 Board 

Membership 
Our current membership is 94 members.  We had nine 

new members and seven guests at our October meeting, 

bringing the total in attendance to 88.   

Thanks!  Michele and Grace 

Membership Chairs 

President                                              Charleen Renne  

President Elect                                        Candy Mittag  

Secretary                                              Colleen McCune  

Treasurer                                  Dianne Decker-Hauser  

Programs 2017/2018                                  Mary Tabar  

Programs 2018/2019                             Jennifer Shults 

2nd VP Programs                                       Jerre Mayer 

Workshop Assistant                                            OPEN 

Membership         Michele Cassidy & Grace Steinway  

Philanthropy     Ruth O’Neil & Karla Seyb-Stockton 

Librarians                      Holly Torres, Yvonne Gagne  

Hospitality                                               Laura Martin 

Sharing/Photographer                                         OPEN 

Webmaster                                                Shelly Gragg 

Newsletter Editor                                    Gloria Mauno 

Parliamentarian                                   Suzy Weinbach 

UFO Challenge        Elaine Swatniki, Marilyn Garner 

Opportunity of the Month                           Sue Busch  

Opportunity Quilt                                   Emma Castor 

Retreats                  Colleen McCune, Ninnette Turner  

Media/PR/Advertising                                Barb Dacy  

Phone Tree/4th of July                       Margaret Byrne  

Banner Custodian                                 Marilyn Garner 

Mailing                                                       Amy Wazny 

New Member Hostess                                            OPEN 

Library News 

We apologize to all of you who asked about the "OCTOBER BIG 

BOOK SALE!"  

We're sorry that we weren't able to have the tables and books outside 

for your SHOP IN THE DARK enjoyment. 

However - it WILL happen in November - and it will be our best sale 

ever. 

We've been delighted to receive some fantastic - almost brand new - 

donations from our members.  If we do not add a donated book to 

our library - we offer it for sale to our members.  Every dollar spent 

on those books goes directly toward the purchase of brand new 

releases for our Library. 

And - speaking of brand new releases - have you seen or heard about 

any new books that you would like to see in our library?    Please call 

or e-mail one of us with your suggestions - or - just let us know while 

you are browsing at our library table.  We will be making our first 

purchase for this year during November. 

The following donated books are now in our library: 

ART QUILTS AT PLAY - Jane Davila  -  Experiment with surface 

design techniques  

CREATIVE MIXED MEDIA - Sherrill Kahn -  Paint/print/stitch/

stamp/embellish! 

SIMPLY SEMINOLE - Dorothy Hanisko - Techniques and designs 

in quilt making 

SIMPLY AMAZING SPIRAL QUILTS  -Ideas and tools to create 

unique spiral quilts 

If you are interested in checking out one of these books - or any other 

book - please call or e-mail one of us to reserve the book for our next 

meeting. 

See you at the Library Table!! 

Yvonne Gagne 

Marilyn Kirschen 

Holly Torrez 
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Philanthropy 

Our quilters have been busy again!  As you read this, I have 

delivered 71, that’s SEVENTY ONE! - placemats to Meals on 

Wheels.  Many of them were the Christmas designs, but there 

were many others as well,. I wish you all could see their faces 

and hear their grateful comments when I walk in!  What a great 

and simple way to show shut-ins that others care about them! 

And of course, “caring” is what Philanthropy is all about! 

Another organization that has come to my attention is Care 

Bears.  Here is a link to their latest newsletter: 

https://c.na55.content.force.com/servlet/

servlet.EmailAttachmentDownload?

q=wZq7qL0axdoYtFtgMZMfPher%2Ff2QYrmDfdzHNR%

2FylXf1ntQH86CcBu8uS4w5IrBhKhRBdbWvX5nVjUZaEyO

eSA%3D%3D 

In the last newsletter I said in error that we would have a Sit 

and Sew on November 13, assuming that the Veterans’ Day 

observance would be on a Monday.  But it’s going to be on 

Friday, Nov. 10.  Charleen has graciously (as she always does!!!)

offered her home for our get together. I will have some of the 

Care Bears cut out for you to assemble.  I will also have regular 

quilt kits for assembly, as well as placemat kits.  Or you may 

bring a project of your own.  We will gather at 9:30 a.m. and 

have a salad potluck for lunch.  Please call me at (760) 207-2090 

to let me know you are coming so that I can be prepared with 

enough projects. 

Happy sewing! 

Ruth O’Neil 

UFO  

The first deadline for your 

UFO's is the November 

meeting.   If you want an 

extra ticket for the drawing, bring the item on your first 

line to the UFO table in November.   No penalty if you 

don't meet the deadline!   Still time to sign-up for the 

UFO challenge and join the other 31 members who are 

getting things done this year and winning prizes for 

their effort!   Sign up is $10.00 and you may download 

the application on the Friendship Quilter's website.  

Go Quilt!!! 

Marilyn Garner and Elaine Swatniki 

              DON’T FORGET! 

         IF YOUR BIRTHDAY  

  IS IN NOVEMBER….. 

       BRING A DOOR PRIZE  

We had a nice participation this month with our raffle items. 

The winners were Elaine (twice), Ann, Carol and Lisa.   I hope 

you enjoy all the fabric, book, patterns, tools and making that 

beautiful purse.  I hope that you enjoy the free workshop as 

well.  Thank you Suzy for all of your donations this past month 

and everyone else who has generously left me items to include 

in the raffles.   I hope to continue the Silent Auction each 

month, if you have any items hand made or otherwise you 

think would be a great Silent Auction item please consider do-

nating it to the guild for the auction. You know how we love 

our pin cushions and hand bags, these would be great items for 

the auction.  

Next month if you have a November birthday please consider 

providing a gift for the Door Prizes.  Those are always a fun 

item to win, it is FREE!  

November Birthdays BIRTHDAY FIRST_NAME LAST_NAME 

5-Nov CAROL BELL 

8-Nov ROSE MARIE BARR 

13-Nov MARY LEWIS 

13-Nov ANN MORGART 

14-Nov VALERIE POTTS 

16-Nov CAROL LIVZIEY 

17-Nov CAROL KAPLAN 

20-Nov LOU(JEANNE) PENNOCK 

22-Nov JUDY COOKE 

23-Nov BARBARA FRIEDMAN 

23-Nov AMY WAZNY 

27-Nov DONNA POSTER 

29-Nov SYLVIA LOVETT 



 

 

Programs 

In October, Linda Pohlenz came to lecture about tips and 

tricks to manage a fabric stash.  Her method of sewing one 

block at a time using fabric strips, was a great idea.  Also 

many of her quilts were really double sided.  Another way to 

use fabric stash!  Linda lives in La Mesa and has quite a fol-

lowing.  Her workshop is learning her Hinge technique. Visit 

her web site-www.butterflyexpressquilting.com.  

Next month, Nov.13, we are hosting Mickey Depre.  She is 

coming here from Chicago, Illinois.  Mickey's lecture is on 

Tips, Tricks, & Other Stuff.  Her workshop is the same day-

Monday Nov. 13th.  Pieced Hexies Buffet is learning how to 

take the Hexie to a whole new level!  "Pieced Hexies are a lot 

like potato chips...you can't stop at just one!"- 

Mickey Depre’s website is: http://www.mdquilts.com/ 

Cost of this workshop is $45.  

Pumpkin Chocolate Chip Cookies 

Preheat oven to 375. 

1 stick butter, room temp. 

1/2 cup brown sugar 

3/4 cup granulated sugar 

3/4 cup Libby's pure pumpkin 

1 1/2 teaspoon vanilla extract 

1 large egg 

2 cups flour 

1 tea. baking soda 

1 tea. salt 

1/2 tea. cinnamon 

1/2 tea. ginger 

1/8 tea. nutmeg 

1/8 tea. cloves 

2 cups chocolate chips 

Beat butter and sugars in a large mixer on medium until well 

blended, about 5 minutes.  In a small bowl (during the 5 

minutes) combine flour, baking soda, salt and spices.  Add to 

butter and sugar the pumpkin, egg and vanilla, mix on 

low.  Stir in flour, then chips.  Batter will be soft.  Drop by 

tablespoon or small scoop onto ungreased baking sheet about 

2" apart. 

Bake for 10-12 minutes until edges are firm and lightly 

browned.   Cool for 2 minutes and remove to racks to cool 

completely. 

Thank you Joanne Laviolette. 

 

Requested Recipe! 



 

 

Treasury Report—November 2017 

Liberty Quilting 

Barbara Dacy 
Longarm Machine Quilting 
and other related services 

Ramona, California 
Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 



 

 

Next General Meeting  

November 13, 2017 
 Name Tag 

 Library Books 

 Items for Sharing 

 Birthday Door Prizes 

 Refreshments 

 Membership Renewal 

 

Doors Open  6:00pm 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 


